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Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

Although it has only been a four-day week, it’s certainly been busy! Class photos were taken on Wednesday 

so look out for the proofs coming home soon for you to look at.  

 

 

We have had some beautiful  

instructional signs installed in 

our Forest Schools area.  These 

will help the children with their 

identification of trees and 

insects and help them to build 

dens and shelters with all our 

natural resources in the area.  

 

 

 

Please also note we have changed our Sports Day date to Monday 27th June for children in Reception to Year 

6.  Further details will be coming out to you today via Parentmail about this.  Nursery will have their own 

Sports Day on a different day.  Details to follow. 

 
Thank you,  

Mrs Cowell-Clark 

 
Contacting us: 
 
Calls can be made to school Monday to Thursday from 8:30am – 4.30pm and Friday 8.30am - 4pm on 
01777 708065.  
 
Enquiries about admissions, school dinners and any other query should be directed to 
office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk    
 
Finance queries should be directed to: finance@clarborough.notts.sch.uk 
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National Online Safety 

 
Every week, National Online Safety (NOS) produce informative posters highlighting 
a specific online item.  This week they have mentioned ‘Virtual Reality’.  
 
A separate Parentmail will be sent out to you with the full information poster on 
this.  Please take a few minutes to read through this information.    
 
 

Recycling 
 

 
We are continuing to recycle old pens, crisp packets, cans and old batteries in school. 
Please send any recycling into school with your child.  We continue to accept used/empty 
printer ink cartridges for recycling! 
 
 

Booking in Lunches, Breakfast Club and Wraparound Club  
 
Parentmail is now open for you to book your child’s lunches, Breakfast club 
and Wraparound places for the Summer Term 2.  Please note, these must 
be booked one week in advance to allow us to ensure correct staffing and 
meals etc.   
 
Please also note that Breakfast club starts from 7.45am and children will not be allowed into school before 
this time.  Thank you. 

 
 

We’re on Facebook and Instagram! 
 
We are on Facebook and Instagram!  Search for ‘Clarborough Primary’ and 
follow us for regular updates and see what we are getting up to!  
 

 
 
Please turn off your engines and considerate parking 

 
 
 
Please turn off your car engines whilst waiting in the village hall car 
park and on Hillview Crescent.  This is more environmentally friendly 
and considerate to those around them.   
 

Further, for those parking at the village hall, please can you ensure that you park your vehicle appropriately 
and in the correct parking spaces provided to ensure that other parents can get in and out of the car park 
easily.    

 
 



Toys and Fidget Toys 
 
Please note that fidget toys or any other sort of toy should not be brought into school unless you have spoken 
with your teacher and they have permitted your child to bring it in.     
 

Nursery and 30hrs (Frida Kahlo) 
 
How lovely to be back with our children, full of jubilee excitement and tales of flags, 
parties and memories made! 
 
This week we have been thinking about one of the most 
important vehicles on the road……the ambulance.  
 
Our role play area is now a hospital and the children 
have learnt how to use a stethoscope and enjoyed 
treating various patients. We made headbands and 
ambulances, creating repeating patterns at the same 
time.  

 
 
 
 
Next week, we will be thinking about 
refuse trucks and recycling. The fun never 
ends! 
 
 
 
 
 

Reception (Georgia O’Keeffe) 

This week we have been learning about London. We have talked about 
the differences between villages, towns and cities and have looked on a 
map to see where London is.  
 
We have learnt that a capital city is the most important city in a country 
and have recognised lots of London landmarks - some of them we saw 
during the Queen's Platinum Jubilee celebrations!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The children have been making 10 in lots of different ways and have begun to learn about odd and even 
numbers. We have also continued to spot missing numbers in a number-line and to look for numerical 
patterns in a 100 square. 
 
Next week, we will be learning about the different types of vehicles that can fly and will also be talking about 
Healthy Eating Week, and why it's important to keep ourselves healthy! 
 

 
Star of the week: Ollie T for settling in so well this week! 
  

Year 1 (Joan Miro) 
 

In Year 1 this week, the children have been reading the story ‘The Man on 
the Moon.’ They have been asking Bob (the astronaut) questions using 
question marks.  
 
In Maths, we have been counting in tens and grouping objects.  
 
In Clarborough Curriculum, the children have been finding out about the first 
animals in space. They have also been ordering events about human space 
travel using a timeline, including Neil Armstrong’s first steps on the moon.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next week, Year 1 will be writing stories about travelling to the moon and in Maths they will be making arrays 
and doubling.  

 
Star of the week: Katie for working so well independently and speeding up her writing!  
 

Year 2 (L.S. Lowry)  

 
In Year 2, the children having been measuring and comparing the mass of 
different objects. In English, they have been starting their non-chronological 
reports about hedgehogs and in Clarborough Curriculum, they have been 
looking at early writing systems and writing their names in hieroglyphs.  
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

Next week, Year 2 will produce their non-chronological reports and start looking at temperature and mass 
in Maths.  

 
Star of the week:   Logan for always putting 100% into everything, including his feedback!  
 

 

Year 3 (William Morris) 
 
This week, Year 3 have been using commas in a list in English and using 
persuasive language to produce a poster for Clarborough Primary School.   
 
In Art, they have created space pictures using different media and in 
Maths, the children have been learning about fractions. 
 
 
Next week, Year 3 will be finding out more about angles and turns. They 

will be understanding tenths as decimals. They will continue to use persuasive language in English and look 
at Kings Park and ways to advertise the park so people come and visit.  In Clarborough Curriculum, the 
children will be completing their ‘Show me what you know about Victorians.’  

 
Star of the week: Maia for having a fantastic attitude towards her learning. She is always so 
engaged and works so hard! 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 4 (Salvador Dali) 
 
In Maths, Year 4 have been learning about angles. In Clarborough 
Curriculum, they have been starting their new focus on North America and 
in English, they are writing biographies based on the book ‘Race to the 
Frozen North.’   
 
In Science, the children looked at the physical properties of solid, liquid 

and gas materials.  The children also spent some time this week creating digital art around school – they 
produced some amazing pictures! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Next week, Year 4 will be learning about mountains and volcanoes. 
They will also be working on their photography skills in Art too.  

 
Star of the week:  Piper for trying so hard in all of her 
lessons! 

 
 

Year 5 (Banksy) 
 
This week, the children in Year 5 have been learning about the River Nile and 
completing their fact files on rivers.  They have also been drawing and measuring a 
range of angles in Maths. 
  
Next week, Year 5 will find out about the Ancient Egyptians and how they used to 
live. They will be learning more about using a protractor to draw and measure 
angles. They will also be creating some Egyptian crafts.  
 

Star of the week: Freya for always trying your best and for being so 
helpful to others! 

 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Year 6 (Lucian Freud) 
  
In Maths this week, Year 6 have been finding the volume of shapes in Maths and in 
English they have been drafting their own suspense and scary stories!! In Art, they are 
developing their own style of graffiti.  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
In Science they have been finding out about the different theories of Evolution.  
 
On Thursday, Year 6 took part in a workshop learning about the risks of knife crime and learning more about 
using Apps under age.   
 
The children have also begun to rehearse their leavers’ assembly, the epic performance of ‘Pirates of the 
Curry Bean.’  
 
Next week, they will be writing information texts about Vikings; they will also be looking at the differences 
between Anglo Saxons and Vikings.  They will be practising their skills with ratio and proportion and finding 
out more about how humans have impacted on the evolution of plants and animals. They will also begin 
their RSE topic, ‘My body, my choice.’ 



 
Star of the week: Alfie for the HUGE improvement in your reading!  
 

 

Dates for your Diary…. 
 
Week beginning Monday 13th June – Year 4 begin Multiplication Tables Check 
**Monday 27th June – Sports Day (Reception to Year 6) ** Please note change of date ** 
**Monday 11th July – ‘Back up’ Sports Day (Reception to Year 6) ** Please note change of date ** 
Thursday 30th June and Friday 1st July - Bikeability Year 5 Group 1 (details to follow) 

Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th July - Bikeability Year 5 Group 2 (details to follow) 
Friday 22nd July – Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 

 
Out of School Achievements 
 
If your child has any out of school achievements that they would like mentioned in the newsletter, please 
send in your photos/certificates by Thursday to ensure it is included in Friday’s newsletter. 
 
 
 
A big congratulations to Oliver who achieved his Learn to Swim 3 Certificate 
this week - Well done Oliver, great effort!   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A big well done to Amelia who completed her first Swimstars and Dolphins 
swimming lesson this week – Great work Amelia, keep up the good work! 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Well done to Anya who gained her Learn to Swim 6 Certificate this week – 
Congratulations Anya, that’s amazing! 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Huge congratulations to Alice who achieved an achievement certificate for her 
ballet class this week - Well done Alice, great effort!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Edith who received her Learn to Swim 3 Certificate 
and 10m Rainbow Distance Certificate in swimming this week – Wow, 
amazing work Edith! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
A big well done to Albert who received his Learn to Swim 3 Certificate 
and 10m Rainbow Distance Certificate in swimming this week – Great 
work Albert! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Breakfast club, wraparound care, 30hours and lunches need to be booked in and paid 
for at least one week in advance on Parentmail.  Breakfast is served daily until 8:20 am. 
If you have any questions or queries relating to Breakfast club, Wraparound and 
lunches please email Mrs Hardie on office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk  
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School Job Vacancies 
 
We currently have two school job vacancies: Finance Manager and a part-time 1-2-1 EYFS 
Teaching Assistant.  Further details can be found on our school website under ‘Vacancies’.   
 
Please note the following dates for applications and interview dates: 
 
1-2-1 EYFS Teaching Assistant: 
 
The closing date for applications is Monday 13th June 2022 at 10am.  
Shortlisting will take place on Tuesday 14th June 2022. 
Interviews will take place on Tuesday 21st June 2022 
 
Finance Manager: 
 
The closing date for applications is Monday 20th June at 10am.  
Shortlisting will take place on Wednesday 22nd June 2022. 
Interviews will take place on Monday 27th June 2022 
 
 
Local News 

CDCA is seeking additional Trustees 
 

Clarborough & District Community Association (CDCA, Charity Commission 502076) is seeking new 
Trustees to help power forward. The Board of Trustees is particularly keen to hear from anyone who 
has financial experience who can guide our charity to accessing funding for the long-term maintenance 
and development of our hall building. 
We are also keen to engage with younger members of our community to enable us to make our hall 
available for weekend events such as children’s parties as well as other special occasions.  The Tree 
Lighting Fair, which took place in December last year, was a really good example of what can be 
achieved when our community works together. 
 
If this sounds interesting, please contact Greg on 01777 700 918 or clarboroughwelham@gmail.com 
or David on 07501 803918 or dawsondavida@yahoo.com 
 
For more about CDCA and also forthcoming meeting dates, please go to our community website's 
Village Hall CDCA page. 

Greg Herdman 

Chairman, CDCA 
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